CE shocked and saddened by serious
traffic accident on Fanling Highway

The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, was shocked and saddened by the
serious bus accident on the Fanling Highway in which multiple passengers were
killed or injured this afternoon (December 18).

Noting that the rescue operation is under way, Mrs Lam has instructed
relevant departments including the Social Welfare Department and the Home
Affairs Department, together with the Hospital Authority, to provide all
appropriate assistance to the injured people as well as family members of the
victims. Mrs Lam also expressed her condolences and sympathy to all of them.
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